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7 June 2006


I am writing in response to your letter received by the Chief Justice on 15 May 2006. The Chief Justice asked me to write this reply on his behalf.


You had written to the Chief Justice requesting that he comment on a number of issues pertinent to your proceedings 20372 of 2004. It would not be appropriate for the Chief Justice to comment upon these issues or to try and intervene in any way on your behalf. Judicial officers may only consider the cases they are currently hearing and comment upon those cases in the presence of all parties. This ensures that the judicial officer is not accused of showing bias to a particular party and that the courts administer justice transparently and fairly.


Although it may be inappropriate for the Chief Justice to comment upon your concerns, there are a number of organisations, independent of the Court, which should be able to assist. For instance, I believe you have concerns about the conduct of judicial officers in the Supreme Court. The Judicial Commission of New South Wales is an independent body, part of whose charter is to investigate these types of complaints. I have attached material outlining the Commission's complaint procedures and contact details for your convenience. I also understand that you believe the defendant's legal representative conducted themselves unprofessionally during your proceedings. The Office of the Legal Services Commissioner (OLSC) can assist with this complaint. Information regarding the OLSC's operations is also enclosed.


You had also asked the Chief Justice to respond to your allegations that I have been corrupt and unprofessional in my dealings with you. I feel it necessary to clarify that I am an employee of the New South Wales Government, not the Chief Justice. The Independent Commission Against Corruption (ICAC) investigates allegations of corruption within the public sector. I suggest that you contact ICAC regarding you to lodge a complaint with them. ICAC's contact details are attached. In relation to your concerns about my professional conduct, you may wish to raise these with the Director General of the New South Wales'Attorney General's Department, whose contact details are also attached for your convenience.


Yours faithfully


Megan Greenwood


Chief Executive Officer and Principal Registrar


